North Bondi Precinct Minutes.
Minutes of the 28th April 2004
held at Bondi Bowl Club Warners Ave from 7.08pm
1. Present : 

Peter Quartly [Chairman], Cr Sally Betts, Cr Tony Kay, Nicole Stevens [Waverley Council] and fifteen residents, as per the attached attendance sheet.

2. Apologies Mrs. Glaser & Cl George Newhouse.

3. Absent
Nil.
4. Minutes
The October minutes were not available
The February minutes were adopted as a true record.
5. Business Arising

a] Seven Ways
Tony advised Dan Joannides is still understaffed and only has one employee to do the work.
. Accordingly it is still on the back burner.
A conceptual design is still on the agenda.
Confirmed that Cl John Wakefield when a member of Combined Bondi Precinct apposed the roundabout
Resolved the matter be chased up.

b] Mitchell Street footpath repairs
Some work has been done, whilst the other has not been attended to.

c] Mitchell Street bus shelters
The one at the convent has been rebuilt. The other still is full of graffiti
d] 56 Warners Ave
Has been resolved.
e] 62 Blair Street
The matter was lapsed.
f] Dover Heights Secondary College Development
Tina Matthews advised the tender has been put out and will close on the 30th May.
Construction should start around the middle of this year and finish by the end of next year. A notice will be placed at each campus two weeks before the work actually commences.
Tina asked for members to consider becoming observers on the school council, they meet four times a year. She also asked for a Precinct representative. No member put their hand up.
g] Beach Volleyball
Resolved we ask Council to revisit the placing of two courts at South Bondi.

h] Waverley Transport Policy & reduced public transport service
. No developments.
i] No Parking" sign for the Warner’s /Blair St. Nth. Intersection 
No developments.
j] Barracluff Park residents & request for new notice to replace the previous prohibit playing games with hard balls notice
No developments.
Resolved the matter be chased up again.
The car has been removed.
It was commented that there was a lot of drinking there at night. Con Heffernan advised the park had been targeted four times this year. It was very hard to police as they moved from park to park randomly.
k] Niblick and Warners intersection 'No Stopping' sign
Has been replaced.

l] Five Ways (Curlewis, Blair & Old South Head Road)
Tony advised it had been started.
m] St.Anne's Church
Tony advised that the status of this development is a majority (45) voted for the new alts. & adds, whilst the minority (7) rejected the developments. 
The Chairman advised that he had not had a response to our question that the DA be dealt with in the same way as any other. He confirmed, we had not commented on the proposed &/or actual changes.
6 Reports

6.1 Chairman

6.1.1 Bondi Environment Group [Sewage Works]
Bondi RIAMP [Reliability Improvement & Modernisation Program] is continuing and there does not seem to be any problems.

6.1.2 Combined Precinct Meeting 
Advised would be attending.
6.1.3 355 Committees & Precincts
Advised some years ago, was informed Precincts groups were given the protection of being a 355 Committee, this was recently brought into question and I have raised it again with Council.
If there is on protection, we would need to fund Public Liability insurance.
Agreed the matter be raised at the next Combined Precinct Committee meeting.
6.2 Secretary

6.2.1 Report
Nil
6.3 Traffic Co-ordinator [outgoing]

6.3.1 Traffic Rep
Recommended that we ask Gerry Wilkinson, if is interested.
6.3.2 Seven Ways

Have spoken to Dan Joannides re: Seven Ways. The intention is to get consultants to prepare the updated conceptual design in the next month, and then submit a recommendation to the Community & Public Works Committee in early June. If anyone objects, it will then go to Full Council in mid June.
So, by the next North Bondi Precinct meeting we should know whether 'The Way Forward' has been blocked or Council can progress with the project.
 
6.3.3 Rose Bay Secondary College
Proposals by the applicant (Dept of Commerce - formally the Dept. of Public Works) for Traffic Calming & Safety measures in Hardy and elsewhere around the school are still to be obtained and reviewed. Again, most information should be available by the next Precinct meeting.
6.3.4 Draft DCP 14 - Land Use & Traffic

We have received an extension to the exhibition of the Draft DCP 14. The closing date for comments is now Wednesday 9th June, 2004. I understand that precincts shall be receiving a copy shortly.
6.3.5 Hardy Street line marking
Although this has been approved, it has been deferred until the Management Plan for the Colleges rebuilding program be confirmed by the Department of Public Works.
6.4 DA Co-ordinator

6.4.1 Report
Tabled and adopted.

6.4.2 Character study of North Bondi
Caroline spoke on the need for Council to do one.
Resolved we ask Council to do one.

6.5 Police [Jane Heffernan – Crime Protection Officer]

6.5.1 Report
· Abandoned vehicle 

Onslow St Rose Bay
Sun 11th April 04
· PCA 

Hardy St North Bondi
41 yr old Bronte man 
2:30am Mon 12th April 04
Mid range PCA
· Break, Enter & Steal 

Garage - Brighton Bvld North Bondi
2 x mountain bikes
Access – breaking the plastic around the lock on the garage door
**GARAGE SECURITY**
· Att Break, Enter & Steal

Elliot St North Bondi
2am Wed 21st April 04
Owner heard a loud bang & her husband investigated but heard nothing. The next morning she noticed a problem with the operating function of the rear sliding door. Piece of timber that is used to hold one of the sliding doors in place caused the bang after being moved.
**SECURITY OF YOUR HOME**
· Beach stealings – keep your belongings safe & only take what you need

· Regular patrols in Precinct – including Cadigal Place North Bondi

· High Visibility Policing – Bondi Junction mall, Bondi Beach etc

· Random Breath Tests

6.5.2 Questions
Police Stations
Advised there were two [Bondi Beach & Waverly], however Waverley is the main one and controls everything.
Bondi Beach safety
Advised there are still steelings from the beach & valuables [especially mobiles] should not be taken to the beach.
Murriverie Road & speeding
It was advised that although complaints had been made about speeding especially between 5 & 7pm, it was not being policed.
Advised would refer to the Highway Patrol, who work out of Paddington.

6.6.3 Cl Betts

6.6.1 Election
Delighted on Tony Kay being elected and her being returned.
The Chairman was not so sure with respect to Tony, as he has lost a most valuable member of his team and a potential replacement for the position of Chairman.
6.6.2 WAVERLEY DEVELOPMENT CONTROL PLAN No14 [DCP14]
Advised this document about land use & transportation was on exhibition & review for the next two weeks.
Its thrust is to reduce parking, which will affect all Hunter Ward residents.
Future car ports & garages abutting the verge, may now be in jeopardy
Nicole will forward an electronic copy to the Chairman & Caroline Cass. [Tony had not received a copy in his capacity as Traffic Rep}.
7 Election of Office Bearers
[i] Chairman/Convener Peter Quartly
[ii] Secretary Peter Quartly [due to no other nomination]
[iii] Traffic Representative not filled.
[iv] DA Representative Caroline Cass
[The Chairman spoke on eligibility and voting prior to the election}

8 Correspondence
8.1 Nil
9 General Business

9.1 Blair Street Communications dish on building
This was raised and Cl Betts advised she would look into and advise.April.html
Meeting Closed 8.40 p.m.
Next meeting 7.00 p.m. 30th June 2004
 
Chairman
30/6/2004
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